MONT ALTO NEWS
The week after the Carnival……..   by Patti Strite
As the week of the Mont Alto Carnival comes to a close and coming on the heels of the timely article on Saturday’s front page of the Record Herald  about the Waynesboro Fire Department having difficulty finding volunteers and personnel to carry on their services, I thought it might be a fitting time to do a little reflecting.
Many of you who live here in this little town have lived here a lifetime, many of us as myself a mere 20 plus years and many less than 10 or 5 or maybe less than 1.  At any rate, come around the third week of June each year, the Mont Alto Fireman’s Carnival rolls into town.   To some it means pure excitement, to some it’s an inconvenience, but to a group of volunteers it’s a week of long tiring hours of hard work.  For many these hours are after 8 hours of their daytime jobs or going to their nighttime jobs after.   All of these people who are putting in these countless hours are volunteers who have chosen to give a week, or a day, or individual hours of their time unselfishly to the community they live in or near.  Each one of them has their own busy schedules and families but they feel a connection to their community and so they give.   This gift of time that they share enables Mont Alto to remain one of the rare Fire Departments and Ambulance services in Pennsylvania that remains self sustaining and Mont Alto to remain a town that currently assesses no fire taxes.   Because of their efforts you have an organization in your Emergency Service area that you can be proud of.

So, when we feel inconvenienced because the Carnival is in town and it’s noisy, bright and loud, and the traffic pattern is disrupted for a bit (especially on fireworks night) remember that these people aren’t doing what they are doing to “us personally”, they are doing what they are doing to protect “us personally” and the community as a whole.   They have been doing this a long time and knowing the best way to keep traffic and people safe is their biggest concern.   Imagine if they didn’t do anything at all to alleviate the traffic situation and just let everyone park and drive wherever they wished.  What would we all have to say about their irresponsibility then?  Imagine if they weren’t available 24/7 to answer the calls when we need them – imagine if they just weren’t there anymore.   This is happening in many communities across Pennsylvania.  Let’s never let that happen here.
Next year I ask that each of you consider and volunteer for at least one night of the carnival.  There is always a job to be found to suit everyone’s abilities.  I know as you work together with others in your community, you will find you will come away with a different point of view.   It’s what we can do together that makes the difference.  Give it a try.    
RECYCLING STATISTICS -  Shredding – 32 customers and 1680 lbs of paper shredded.    We estimated about 15 customers or more dropped brush down at the brush pile.   On the 9th (Friday) we had approximately 98 people drop off trash and or metal recycling and on the 10th (Saturday) we had approximately 82 people.    As of this date I don’t have all of the bills in and #’s of lbs of recycling, but we estimate at least 6 dumpster loads were removed.  We hope to continue this as a yearly event sponsored by both the Mont Alto Municipal Authority and the Borough of Mont Alto.
MOVIE AND CONCERT IN THE PARK – SATURDAY AUGUST 26TH – SPONSORED BY MONT ALTO FIRE DEPARTMENT, THE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH, FETTERHOFF CHAPEL AND THE BOROUGH OF MONT ALTO.  FOOD, DRINKS, SNACKS AND POPCORN!!!   ALL FREE EVENT FOR THE ENTIRE FAMILY.   TIME WILL BE ANNOUNCED CLOSER TO THE EVENT.

WALNUT STREET REPAVING – PLEASE BE WATCHING ON OUR WEBSITE FOR ANNOUNCEMENT OF THE SCHEDULE OF THE REPAVING DATES FOR THIS STREET.   NEW ENTERPRISE PAVING HAS WON THE BIDDING PROCESS AND WILL BE DOING THE PROJECT.   

